July 26, 2007

To: Board Members

From: John LaCivita, Organization Services Director

Re: Chapter 4 Updates

Please find enclosed with your Board packets updates to Chapter 4 Enrollee Policies.  As you’ll recall we’ve been addressing the updates within this chapter by section.  To assist with your review of these sections here’s a highlight of changes and rationale:

Section 405 General Policies Pertaining to Early Intervention, Preschool, and School Age Services---This section includes what were formerly sections 407, 412 and 415 as they relate specifically to the above services.  In addition we have included Admission of Homeless Students to comply with ODE’s Plan and State and Federal laws as applicable.

Section 407 Safety---Formerly section 420 changes are in bold and italics.  Changes are based on needs identified through the 2007 Self Review Process to insure compliance with applicable rules.

Section 408 Health Policies---The Board approved this section in December 2006.  Changes to this section are in bold and italics and as in 407 based on rules reviewed during the Self Review process.

If you have any questions or updates as you review these sections please feel free to contact me.  If all members are comfortable with the changes you may wish to approve them at the August Board Meeting.  I did notice after copying them I need to delete the word “in” within the last sentence of 407.1 and change the word facility to facilities in that paragraph.  I can take care of this upon board approval.

I did speak with Lisa Burt from ODMRDD’s Accreditation Unit regarding the Adult Services Rule.  Given all the changes that have occurred and will be occurring in this arena their advice is to make no changes to our Adult Services Policy at this point.

To eliminate confusion I’ve attached a quick reference guide that will help you know what to remove from your policy book (under Chapter 4).  Again please call me if I can answer any questions.  Thanks for your help.

C: Jim Canney, Superintendent

